
                                          RAC Housekeeping Committee  
                                           Meeting Minutes - Club Room 
                                           July 13, 2022 
 

Chairperso Letha Jones called the meeting to order at 10:00 am. 

 Members Present: Delores  Bendersky, Gail Green, Martha Cummings Mervin 

Rohwer, Suzie Schuldt, Susan Howard, Georgianna Youngblood, Letha Jones, Emmy 

Puga, Kari Radcliff 

 

Members Absent:  Sandra Brockhausen, Bill Pappmeier, Dottie O’Donnell, Lorraine 

Brantner, Roselyn Doty, Phil Bethea, Sandra Stephen, Alice Aragon, Martha Alanis 

Management Present:  Kari Radcliff, Housekeeping Manager, Emmy Puga, 

Housekeeping Supervisor 

Management Absent: Martha Alanis Housekeeping Manager,  

Given that the committee has many new members, each person stated their name & 

where they inspected. A list of the committee with contact information was distributed.  

Members were asked to make corrections and return the list. Alice will distribute 

corrected lists at the next meeting. 

 

Letha said that the committee was complete except for building 7. 

 

The floor was opened for nominations for chair and secretary. Georgianna moved and 

Suzie seconded that Letha remain as chair and Alice remain as secretary. The vote was 

unanimous. 

 

Georgianna reported that the GVT walls that have been painted look wonderful. She 

asked about pressure washing the sidewalks outside the doors and cleaning the benches.  

Kari said she’d check with Siby about the power washing and made note of the benches. 

 

Mervin noted that the paper towel dispenser in the seventh-floor laundry was jammed.  

Kari made note of that. 

 

Martha questioned when the windows were to be washed as the first-floor windows were 

dirty. Kari said power washing was to begin on July 18 & she would check to see if the 

dirt problem had to do with the sprinklers. 

 

Kari explained that the folding tables she had mentioned a few months ago had been 

postponed due to the renovation of the laundry rooms. The rooms are now being 

measured for the tables. 

 

The next meeting will be on August 10, 2022. 

 



The meeting was adjourned at 10:50 am. 

 

Letha Jones on behalf of Alice Aragon, Secretary 

 
 

 

 

 


